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I support Lisa Roth's position
 
All my best,
Ellie
______________________________
Eleanor C. Sullivan
Denning and Company, LLC
One California Street, Suite 2800
San Francisco, CA  94111
T I (415) 399-3941
F I (415) 399-3942
esullivan@denningandcompany.com
www.denningandcompany.com
 
Eleanor C. Sullivan is a registered representative of Denning and Company, LLC a FINRA registered
Broker/Dealer. This electronic mail message and any attached files contain information intended for the
exclusive use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is
proprietary, privileged, confidential and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not
the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any viewing, copying, disclosure or distribution of
this information may be subject to legal restriction or sanction. Please notify the sender, by electronic
mail or telephone, of any unintended recipients and delete the original message without making any
copies.  Do not rely on this email transmission regarding financial, legal, tax, or other important
decisions.
 
 
 

mailto:eleanor@denningandcompany.com
mailto:comments@pcaobus.org
mailto:esullivan@denningandcompany.com
http://www.denningandcompany.com/



 


 
 


} The Office of the Secretary Public Company 
Accounting Oversight Board  
1666 K Street, NSW  
Washington, DC, 20006-2803 USA 


 


Lisa Roth 


630 First Avenue 
San Diego, CA  92101 
Phone: 619-283-3500 


 
Re: PCAOB Rulemaking Docket Matter No. 034 Proposed Auditing Standards The Auditor’s Report 


on an Audit of Financial Statements When the Auditor Expresses an Unqualified Opinion and 
The Auditors’ Responsibilities Regarding Other Information in Certain Documents Containing 
Audited Financial Statements and the Related Auditor’s Report 


Dear Board Members; 


Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the rulemaking referenced above.  My comments are 
written from the perspective of specific constituents of the PCAOB: small, independently owned, non-
public, non-custodial broker-dealers.  


These firms, numbering approximately 4000, are not public companies.  They are privately owned and 
operated small businesses.  Approximately 1800 of these firms generate less than $1mm in annual 
revenues. Many of these firms have fewer than 50 employees.   


For these small independent businesses, the proposed rules will inflict significant additional costs, with 
little or no relevance to the mission of the PCAOB, which is to protect the interests of public investors 
and to promote investor protection.  Public investors do not review the audits of these privately held 
companies.  The investors in these small businesses are the owners themselves.   


I believe it is entirely consistent with the PCAOB mission for the Board to exercise its authority under 
the Dodd Frank Act, and exempt the auditors of small, privately held, non-custodial broker-dealers from 
its oversight.  


Best regards, 


//Lisa Roth// 


 
Lisa Roth 
President, Monahan & Roth, LLC 
12.09.2013 
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